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SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities in relation to Mod_12_21 (Final 

Recommendation FRR_12_21) 

 

Dear Esther, 

 

On 20 July 2021, the Modifications Committee submitted its Final Recommendation Report 

(FRR) with regard to Modification Proposal Mod_12_21 ‘Clarification of text regarding the 

Effective Date of a Modification’ in accordance with Paragraph B.17.18.1 of Part B of the SEM 

Trading and Settlement Code (TSC). The Modification Proposal Mod_12_21 was submitted to 

the Modifications Committee by the RAs on 14 April 2021 and discussed and voted on at 

Meeting 105 on 17 June 2021. 

 

This Modification seeks to clarify an existing provision of Section B.17.20.4 of the T&SC 

regarding the date that modification decisions of the Regulatory Authorities become effective. In 

advance of becoming effective in the T&SC, modifications often require system changes to be 

delivered by the Market Operator. These system changes typically occur on a biannual basis. 

However, the specific release date of these system changes may not yet be known at the time a 



modification is approved. In such circumstances it may be inappropriate for the Regulatory 

Authorities to specify a particular calendar date for the modification to become effective. 

 

This Modification proposes to amend the T&SC in order to make clear that the RAs may specify 

in their decision on a modification that that modification shall become effective on the first 

available date following the delivery of the required system changes. 

 

Considering the above, and in accordance with Paragraph B.17.20 of the Code, the SEM 

Committee direct that a Modification, as set out in Appendix 1 of FRR_12_21, is implemented 

on a Settlement Day basis with effect from one Working Day after this letter is issued. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Grainne Black                                                                             Leigh Greer 

Manager                                                                                      Manager                                

Wholesale Electricity Markets                                                  Wholesale Electricity Markets                                                 

Commission for Regulation of Utilities                                   Utility Regulator 

 

 

 

 


